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Cedar Roofing Needs to Dry 
I appreciate your magazine and have relied on it for guid-

ance for many years. I have been building a lot of garden 

sheds this year and am doing a fair amount of cedar-shin-

gle siding and roofing. I read with interest the letter from 

David Mills, “Wood Shingle Roofing Tips” (6/12), in which 

he refers to “verticals” and “skippers.” What do those 

terms mean? 

I’ve often noted that on the underside of cedar shingle 

roofs there’s a fair amount of seeping, especially in older 

buildings. New materials like OSB would never survive 

that treatment for long, but the roofing boards last indefi-

nitely as long as they can dry.

Keep up the good work. I like down the down-to-earth, 

practical articles. There aren’t a lot of high-end jobs these 

days; most of my work is run-of-the-mill stuff, but my 

goal is to do it well and put in the extra effort to make our 

product stand out. Happy customers means steady, good-

paying work.

Jay Livesey
Bridgewater, Maine

“Skippers” refers to skipped sheathing — the gapped roofing 

boards you see when you look at the underside of a cedar 

roof, which, as you say, allow the roof to dry. You can’t do 

much better than that on a small building like a garden 

shed. By “verticals,” David Mills means the 2-bys that are 

run up the slope over the rafters and sheathing of an exist-

ing roof to provide soffit-to-ridge ventilation channels; 

these can be crossed by either horizontal skipped sheathing 

or another layer of sheathing. They might be used during a 

reroof for a built-up roof assembly in an insulated structure 

(see the photo below that David Mills kindly provided of 2x4 

verticals on a double-sheathed job). — The Editor 

Letters

Keep ’Em Coming
We are aware that many of you are having prob-
lems accessing parts of the newly upgraded JLC 
website. Thank you for your patience as we work 
out the bugs. Meantime, to make sure your mail is 
getting through, please address emailed letters to 
djackson@hanleywood.com.

Letters sent by post should be addressed to JLC 
Editor, 186 Allen Brook Lane, Williston, VT 05495.

Concerns about web access can be sent to 
jlchelp@hanleywood.com.

Thank you for supporting JLC. — Don Jackson, 

Editor

Say It Ain’t So
Kudos on the article “Pouring a Structural Slab” (7/12);  

I am hoping to use such a slab in a project now on the 

drawing board. The arti-

cle says that the structural 

slab added $55,000 more to 

the project, but please say 

it ain’t so! I am hoping you 

really meant $5,500. I real-

ize the project was in the 

Northeast, but I cannot imag-

ine the whole garage costing 

as much as $55,000.

Linda Lloyd
Shelter Concepts

Bella Vista, Ark.

I’m afraid the costs were accu-

rately reported. The founda-

tion used in the article has, 

among other features, a 16-foot-tall reinforced concrete wall 

with a walkout opening on the downhill side, a slab in the 

storage area, and a pan-formed reinforced slab supported 

on steel I-beams overhead. Even given regional price varia-

tions, you could not get that kind of work for anywhere near 

$5,500 from a reputable concrete contractor. — The Editor


